


From: 
Sent: Monday, May 6, 2024 3:38 PM
To: 
Subject: Agenda item 11-4 Letter

Dear City Council,

We are the League of Women Voters of Berkeley, Albany, Emeryville Youth Council,
an organization of students at Albany High School. As a Youth Council, we are actively
engaged in pre-voter registration and civics education at the high school. We’ve given
presentations to our upperclassmen that highlight local policies and civic actions. For example,
we educated students about electrification, connecting it to Albany policies (e.g. the 2020
ordinance recommending that all new residential and commercial buildings be electric, and the
additional $65,000 in funding approved last February for heat pump rebates). We also
organize annual (pre) - voter registration drives. Over the course of these drives, we present to
all upperclassmen, explaining the history and importance of voting and then facilitating pre-
registration.

Through our work, we are familiar with the political awareness, engagement, and
thoughtfulness of our own Youth Council members and the student body at large. Therefore,
we strongly encourage the City Council to follow Berkeley and Oakland’s lead in lowering the
voting age to 16 years old.
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